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P&C NEWS
Come join us for our last P&C meeting for the 
year!

Tuesday, 8th December at 7pm.

Due to recent changes in COVID-19 
restrictions, we are now able to conduct the 
meeting onsite at school.

Social distancing will be required therefore, if 
you are able to attend, it would be appreciated 
if you could please RSVP via text to Katherine 
(P&C Secretary) on 0415 751 707 by Monday, 
7th December. This will allow us to ensure 
we can conduct the meeting in the most 
appropriately-sized room.

Everyone is welcome so we hope to see you 
there!

DATES TO REMEMBER

December 2020

7 Year 6 Farewell

8 P&C Meeting Onsite

10 Years K-4 Presentation Assemblies

11 PBL Rewards Day

14 Stage 2 Party Day

15 Kindergarten and Stage 1 Party Day

16 Years 5 and 6 Presentation Assembly

16 Year 6 Graduation Day

16 Last Day of School 2020

PAYMENTS DUE

$21.00 Kindergarten and Stage 1 Party Day

$27.00 Stage 2 Party Day

$26.00 Sports in Schools Australia Stage 3

$40.00 Voluntary School Contribution

NEWSLETTER
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PRINCIPAL REPORT
Leaving in 2021? 
Can you please notify the school if your child/
ren will be changing schools for 2021.

Staff Development Day (SDD) Changes: 
Over the last few years, staff were given two 
Staff Development Days at the end of Term 4 
each year. The Department has now officially 
moved one of these Staff Development Days 
to the beginning of Term 1. 
In 2021 it will now be the following: 
* Term 1= Two Staff Development Days 
(beginning of term)
* Term 2= One Staff Development Day 
(beginning of term)
* Term 3= One Staff Development Day 
(beginning of term)
* Term 4= One Staff Development Day (end 
of term)
The new start dates for Term 1, 2021 are: 
Staff Return - Wednesday 27 January 2021 
Primary students Years 1-6 return - Friday 29 
January 2021
Kindergarten start – Wednesday 3rd February

Transition into new classes
Whilst very much focused on the academic 
work and range of co-curricular programs 
that are set down for the remainder of 2020, 
our staff are also planning carefully for the 
2021 school year. One of the key areas that 
we begin to consider at this time of year are 
the strategies that we put into place to enable 
our students to have a smooth transition from 
their class this year to the grade that they will 
be in for 2021.
Heading into 2021 our enrolment numbers 
are right on the cusp of 11 or 12 classes. At 
the beginning of a school year we often return 
to find that some families have moved away 
and others have moved into the area over the 
Summer break. With our numbers being so 
close we cannot confidently communicate to 
students or families who the class teachers will 
be for 2021. We have a strong plan for both 11 
or 12 classes, but will need to wait until the 
start of the school year to determine what our 
class structures will look like.
Due to the unpredictability of our numbers, it 
has been decided that the school will be placed 
in holding pattern for the first two weeks of 
the school year. This strategy is used in many 
schools as it minimises long term disruption 
and removes the need to restructure classes.  
In the new year, students will return to their 
2020 class and wherever possible, their 2020 
teacher, to ensure a smooth transition. Once 
our new Kindergarten students arrive and our 
numbers are finalised, we will move into our 
2021 class structures.
There will be some classes that will not change 
regardless of whether we have 11 or 12 classes 
and in some circumstances this information 
will be shared with families. 
A wonderful thing about our school is that we 
have a high-quality staff, all with their own 
strengths. Across the years, each teacher will 
add to the learning experience of your child.

Presentation Day
Presentation Day will be held on Thursday 
10th December for students in Kindergarten – 
Year 4. Unfortunately, this event will only be 
for students and staff, as parents are not able 
to attend. 
Separate sessions will be run for each stage 
group throughout the day starting with 
Kindergarten, Stage 1 and concluding with 
Stage 2. 
Stage 3 Presentation Day will be held on 
Wednesday 16th December followed by the 
Year 6 Graduation ceremony. 
Photos will be taken of all award recipients 
and will be shared with their parents via a 
PowerPoint presentation. 
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PRINCIPAL REPORT
School Improvements 
We feel very fortunate to have undergone 
many school improvements that have had a 
significant impact on students sense of 
belonging and pride in their school. These 
improvements have included the new 
backfield, upgrades to classrooms and 
furniture, improved and increased access 
to technology, new sports equipment, 
maths resources in every classroom, new 
readers for all K-2 classrooms, rich quality 
texts to support and inspire learning and a 
love of reading. We are also very fortunate 
to have Lisa Lewis as our Deputy Principal. 
Lisa leads high quality, targeted professional 
learning for staff each week as well as 
instructional leadership within the 
classroom. This rich focus on curriculum 
and teaching and learning is having a 
big impact across the school on 
teachers and students.
 
Uniform upgrade
We look forward to introducing our new 
uniform next year and it is great to see the 
excitement amongst students. There is a 3-
year introduction period for the new school 
uniform, so there is no pressure on families to 
purchase the new uniform anytime soon. 
Discussions and community 
consultation about a new uniform were 
initiated prior to my appointment as 
Principal to Erina Heights. A committee 
was formed in 2019 with parents, staff 
and executive members. Feedback was 
sought from students, staff and parents 
throughout the whole process and this 
feedback was used to inform the design 
and colours of the uniform. 
Anyone experiencing financial hardship 
in regards to school uniforms can contact 
the school office and support can be 
arranged. 

Reports 
Teachers are currently finalising student 
reports. These will be sent home with 
students on Tuesday 15th December. If your 
child will not be attending during the last 
week of school, please inform the school 
and we can arrange for your child’s report to 
be posted. 
Afternoon Kiss and Go
The Council Ranger was out monitoring 
our Kiss and Go earlier this week. He was 
having conversations and moving cars on 
as traffic started to bank up onto Central 
Coast highway. The Ranger asked the 
occupants of these cars to do a loop at 
the lights to keep traffic moving. In future 
this may not be the case and it is likely that 
fines will be imposed. Please be mindful of 
road signage and rules when using Kiss and 
Go for afternoon pick up. 

Tell Them from Me Parent Survey
Thank you to everyone who completed our 
parent Tell Them from Me Survey. There 
was some valuable feedback collected 
that will feed into our new 2021-2024 School 
Plan that is currently being developed. 
There was some feedback given that I 
can provide further information on below; 
K-2 playground
The P&C were recently successful in 
gaining a $30,000 Community Building 
Partnership grant. This money will 
contribute towards the installation of our K-2 
playground. We do have to wait until the 
funds have been presented to the P&C 
before works can begin on this, however, we 
are excited to progress with this as soon as 
we are able. 
School Communication Channels 
Newsletters and information about school 
events are sent out via ‘School Dojo.’ To 
ensure you receive all relevant school 
information please check that you have 
alerts turned on for Erina Heights Public 
School in your App settings. Permission 
notes that require payment are emailed 
and a hard copy sent home with 
students. The school newsletter is updated 
on our school website each fortnight. Class 
Dojo is used for individual class purposes 
only. The school Facebook page is used 
to celebrate students and school events.



ERINA HEIGHTS PUBLIC SCHOOL NEWS  | page 4

Happy, Healthy, Successful, Lifelong Learners

CLASS UPDATE - S3R
S3R are well and truly going out with a 
BANG in Term 4 with lots of learning, 
excursions and other fun events. 
We have been learning about the 
‘Living World’, more specifically, Plant and 
Animal Adaptations. We were able to 
explore these adaptations first-hand on 
our Katandra excursion, discovering the 
ways that different plants adjust overtime 
to suit certain environments. It was a 
great opportunity for students to make 
connections to their learning in the 
classroom. Following this, we composed 
detailed information reports using 
technical vocabulary and Haiku poems 
based on an animal of our choosing. 
Stage 3 had a fantastic day facing their fears 
on the flying fox and giant swing at the Big 
Camp Day Out. It was wonderful to see 
so much encouragement and teamwork. 
This term S3R have also been able to 
showcase their athletics and gymnastics 
skills during our visits from Sport in Schools 
Australia.
We have had a busy few weeks with the Year 
5 students presenting their Minister’s 
speeches and Year 6 students trialling high 
school taster sessions. We can look 
forward to the end of year festivities 
including the Year 6 Farewell and 
Graduation, Rewards Day and not to 
mention lots of Christmas fun!
I am so grateful for the amazing 
memories made with S3R this year and can’t 
thank them enough for making my first year 
of teaching an absolute joy. 

Mrs Richardson
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NETBALL GALA DAY
On Friday 27th November, the EHPS 
Netball Teams went to the Breakers Stadium 
in Terrigal for the Netball Gala Day against 
Terrigal PS and Wamberal PS.

Our first game was against Terrigal PS and 
even though EHPS players played their best, 
Terrigal  won the game with a score of 30 - 8. 
In our second game, we played Wamberal 
and had a smashing game with the most 
goals scored in the final quarter. Despite 
our hard efforts, Wamberal came through 
with a win and a score of 24 - 15. 
Erina Heights Public School students 
played extremely well and showed good 
sportsmanship on the court. It was a 
pleasure to coach them all.

A special thank you and congratulations 
to Tayla and Emmie who umpired their first 
ever games. Tayla also offered to umpire the 
game between Terrigal and Wamberal. 

 La Verne Lanning and Debbie Mc Gregor
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SCHOOL NEWS
Summer Fun Day
We welcomed summertime in the best fashion 
on Tuesday by wearing summer mufti clothes 
and enjoying delicious ice creams.
Thank you to everyone who participated in the 
day and raised money for the Year 6 Farewell.

Getting a taste for High School
Year 6 students who will be heading to 
Terrigal High School in 2021 have had the 
opportunity to get a taste for what school 
will be like for them next year. They have 
spent two days at Terrigal high and were 
involved in a variety of lessons including 
plastic work, art, sport/PE, food technology 
and science.  It was great to see them meet 
up with past Erina Heights students who 
took them on a tour of the school to 
make their transition into Year 7 a smooth 
one. 
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ATHLETICS CARNIVAL
Woken in the early hours of the 
morning by rumbling thunder and heavy 
rain tap dancing its way across the 
rooftop, the old saying, ‘Third time 
lucky’ seemed to be sadly slipping away. 
Having cancelled the carnival twice 
already due to Covid, I couldn’t believe 
that Mother Nature was going to spoil 
the day. 
Note to self….don’t book a carnival on Friday 

13th!
Standing in the drizzling rain at 7:15 am, 
looking out the wet Mingara Track and endless 
grey skies, I silently wished the Mingara staff 
would make the final decision as to whether 
we could use the facilities, so that I didn’t have 
to! 
A sea of disappointed children’s faces flashed 
through my mind as the rain intensified. We 
had until 7:45am to make the call, so resorted 
to consulting numerous weather Apps for the 
forecast. Yay! Mother Nature was going to be 
kind, the carnival could go ahead.
First up was the gruelling 1500m. This 
race showcased a number of student’s 
perseverance, despite being lapped by the 
front runners they were determined to finish. A 
special mention to Corey P for his wonderful 
display of sportsmanship during the race, 
stopping and aiding a peer who had fallen, 
before continuing on his way. 
The buses arrived and a wave of excited 
students streamed in the gates, eager to enjoy 
a day out of the classroom while having fun 
with their friends.
Hats, sunscreen, hydrate and hand-sanitiser 
were the buzz words of the day.  
A fantastic day was had by all, with such a 
wonderful atmosphere of students trying 
out new events, striving to do their personal 
best and displaying excellent sportsmanship. 
Congratulations to Aymee E who broke the 
Junior Girls 100m record, a fantastic 
achievement. Age Champions will be 
announced on Presentation Day. Well done 
to all those students who earned points for 
their Sports Houses by showcasing their 
talents, practising their skills and even trialling 
and experimenting with events for the very first 
time. Congratulations to Freeman 

who won the overall points. Thorpe came 2nd, 
O’Neill 3rd and Waugh 4th.
The smooth running of the carnival is not 
possible without the help and support of our 
wonderful school community. A big thankyou to 
all the parents and grandparents who 
assisted throughout the day. The staff and 
students very much appreciated your help. The 
carnival wouldn’t have been possible 
without an awesome team of staff joining 
together to ensure we could offer t he best 
day possible for our students. A special thank 
you to Craig Ward who assisted in many 
ways throughout the day, always going above 
and beyond for the Erina Heights school 
community.

Thank you to Mr Beames who did a brilliant 
job as the announcer, constantly reminding 
students which event they should be competing 
in, to reapply sunscreen, drink more water and to 
keep their hats on. His efforts ensured that the 
carnival ran smoothly. He certainly got his step 
count up for the day. 

Last but not least, on behalf of the school 
community, I’d like to thank Amy Rhydderch 
and Shona Bridge for always volunteering to 
write on the ribbons. We really appreciate you 
both giving up your time so that they students 
have a special keepsake.

Mrs Tibbutt
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ATHLETICS CARNIVAL - RESULTS
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SCHOOL NEWS
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SCHOOL BAND NEWS
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STUDENT PERMISSIONS FORM
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Online Enrolments
The new Online Enrolment System is now live for our school.
The Online Enrolment System is designed to provide flexibility for our parents to submit an 
enrolment application online at a time that best suits you. The application can be accessed on all 
browsers and mobile devices including iOS and Android. 
The online application process is currently restricted to:
• Enrolments into local schools only
• Children who are Australian citizens, New Zealand citizens or permanent residents
• Children who live in NSW.
We offer our support and encourage you to complete your application to enrol online. If, however,
you do not feel comfortable completing an application online, a paper copy will be available for
collection from the front office or can be downloaded from the Department’s going to a public
school site.
Further information about online enrolment can be found on our website.

Traffic issues on Serpentine Road
We are continuing to have significant traffic issues in the mornings and afternoons. We are working 
with Schools Infrastructure NSW and the Health and Safety directorate and Central Coast Council. 
They have asked that any complaints are put in writing to the following web based complaints 
system: 
TfNSW Centre for Road Safety, feedback at the Contact Us button
https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/index.html​
We will keep you updated on any progress that is made or feedback received.

COMMUNITY NEWS
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TaSK HOLIDAY PROGRAM
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